Notes from the American Tiny House Association Meetings

Directors, Jan. 25 

State Chapter Leader, Feb. 1 & 3

January 25
Attendees: Andrew Heben, Robert Reed, Elizabeth Roberts, Bill Rockhill, Elaine Walker

Discussed: mission, goals, values

Topics for next meeting (Sunday, Feb. 8 at 7 pm EST): Review mission, goals & values, as well as Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws with the goal of incorporating by the end of the month. 

Action items: 

1. All to review the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws.

2. Elizabeth will find out what role she is able play in the association. 

3. Bill & Elizabeth will look into the cost and availability of liability insurance for us.

February 1
Attendees: Erika Dani, Todd Decato, Elaine Walker, James Weaver

Discussed: 

· Erika's survey results from 125 tiny house people. Erika would like to do a more in depth survey later if a grant can be obtained.

· City of Orange, NJ is working on a project to develop a “tiny house zone” near the train station. 

· Washington State House Bill 1123 was scheduled for an executive decision on Feb. 2. If favorable, will go to the general floor of the Senate. The bill would eliminate minimum house size for towns of <125,000.

· Per IRC 105.2, Work Exempt from Permit: One-story detached accessory structures used as tool and storage sheds, playhouses and similar uses, provided the floor area does not exceed 200 square feet. 

· James suggested we may want to take advantage of the Small Business Association's SCORE program for assistance with setting up the corporation. 

Action items: 

1. There might be a tiny house panel at the Northeast - APA conference in Saratoga Springs, NY, June 24-26. Please let Erika know if you could attend and be on the panel (if the proposal is accepted). More info - http://aparegion1.org/
2. Erika will send her presentation on “what is a tiny house” to the group. 
February 3
Attendees: Sarah Murphy, Elaine Walker

Discussed: The email inquiry from a County Commissioner regarding code changes we recommend. Below are possible suggestions:

· Adopt the 2015 IRC (which eliminated the requirement for at least one room to be 120 sq ft or larger)

· Adopt size based tiers for insulation: Typically, all homes must be insulated to meet a certain R-value standard.  Recently, though, the Oregon REACH Code (ORC) code has incorporated size based tiers, recognizing that larger homes use more energy than smaller ones.  Under this interpretation, larger homes are required to be more energy-efficient to encourage the construction of smaller homes. http://www.tentcityurbanism.com/2013/07/building-small-transitional-micro.html
· Modify stair rise & run requirements.

· Reduce loft clearances.

· Allow Accessory Dwelling Units (“granny flats”). This is a zoning rather than code change.

· Allow tiny house communities to provide more affordable housing (again, a zoning change). 

· Accept tiny houses on wheels as year round residences.

· Update DMV forms to provide clear steps on how to register a tiny house on wheels.

Email: 

Hi Ms. Walker,

I am a County Commissioner in County, State.  I am very interested in changing our local building code to allow tiny homes.  I have preliminary interest from a majority of our Commissioners but I am just at the beginning stage of putting together an agenda item to present to the public and my fellow Commissioners.  Do you have any recommendations that will help me streamline the process?  You can reach me by phone at 111-222-5555.  I hope you have a great day!

 Name

County

State


Action items:

1. John Murphy will reply to the above inquiry from the County Commissioner (contact details anonymized)
